
Hello Pastor and praying brethren, 	 	 	 	 	 	 21st of March 2024

	 On behalf of our family, we would like to express our appreciation for your love towards our family 
and, more importantly, individuals and families attending Lighthouse Baptist Church. Over the holidays, 
many of you have sent notes within a Christmas card, a message with an e-card or simply an email 
communicating that you have been praying for the names listed in our newsletters. We praise the Lord for 
your prayers as we report the following for the new year. 

	 Our Harvest Service in October and Carol Services in December were a blessing to our people. 
Our people were encouraged as their loved ones and visitors from the community attended our services. 
All enjoyed a meal for the occasion while having an opportunity to hear a clear presentation of the gospel 
of Jesus Christ. Several of the visitors have continued to visit our Sunday services. One military couple 
was an answer to prayer. For a long time, I’ve desired to reach or make contact with our local Marine 42 
Commando Unit located 2 miles from our church. The couple mentioned are believers. The husband is 
stationed at our local 42 command station. Please keep this couple in your prayers as they continue to 
visit and grow in Christ. In recent days from the date of this newsletter, we’ve been invited to their home. 

For the British to invite you into their home is an absolute miracle! Praise the Lord! 

	 We are preparing for baptism on the 31st of March, Resurrection Sunday. As many of you have 
prayed for Dominique, likewise her husband Rob, Dominique received Christ as her Saviour eleven 
months ago. Since her salvation, their home has changed to honour Christ. Even though Rob has not 
accepted Christ as his Saviour, he has taken a stand to become an influential father and husband for his 
family. In January, while at a fellowship at our home, Rob mentioned how their home had drastically 
changed after Dominique received Christ. Later that evening, Dominique finally decided to follow the Lord 
in baptism. As we began to prepare for the baptism on the 31st of March, Angelo, the eldest son of Rob 
and Dom, arrived with his girlfriend Evie at their home desiring to become a Christian. After the service on 
the 17th of March, Angelo privately enquired about his salvation and desired to prepare for marriage. We 
have scheduled a meeting with this couple to council in the area mentioned. Will you please pray for 
Angelo and Evie, along with Rob and his other son Jacob to have open hearts to receive Christ as 
their Saviour?  
	 A special prayer request is needed for Margret, Nigel’s wife. Margret’s health has declined due 
to her diabetes and dealing with MS. Margret was following the Lord in believer baptism on the 31st of 
March, and recently asked to put everything on hold. We praise the Lord for attendance in church with 
Nigel but ask that we wait due to some circumstances. 

	 	 In closing, we thank you for communicating your love and support for our family and the 
Lord’s work in Plymouth, England. 
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Wayne Grissom and Family  
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